



## Bolton By Bowland & Grindleton C.E. Primary Schools

Dear Parents and Carers,

Today, I want to update you again on the situation with regard to the phased re-opening of our schools. As you will probably already know, Lancashire County Council released a statement on a couple of weeks ago confirming that whilst our country is on its way to recovery from COVID-19, there is still a way to go for us in Lancashire.

We were told last week that this would be reviewed each Monday to inform us whether we should be re-opening for more children the following Monday.

This morning we have had notification that LCC are not convinced the tests have been fully met and therefore school will **NOT** be opening more widely on Monday June 15<sup>th</sup>.

This will be reviewed again on Monday 15<sup>th</sup> with a view to a possible wider re-opening on Monday the 22<sup>nd</sup> June and so on.

Therefore, school will remain open for children who have two parents (in a two parent family) who are key workers, or children who have one parent (in a one parent family) who is a key worker on a rota basis between the two schools in the collaboration.

Please continue to take care everyone. Look after each other and I will be in touch again soon with further details of how the phased re-opening will work when it is given the go ahead.

Mr Holden  
Executive head Teacher